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ANNIVERSARY PROGRAMS SET

WASHINGTON-- The 50th Anniver-
sary of the Korean War commemoration,
authorized by Congress and conducted
by DoD, will thank and honor Korean
War veterans and their families; espe-
cially those who lost loved ones.

Over a four-year period, more than 35
commemorative events are scheduled to
show that a “Grateful Nation Remem-
bers” their service and sacrifice.

Marine Corps'
'‘Black Belt' Test
Approved by CMC

Top Marine General James L. Jones
hopes to give every Marine a chance to
earn the equivalent of a black belt.

As a test, a four-week martial arts course
kicked off recently at Twentynine Palms,
California, under control of a handful of
the Marine’s best close-combat instruc-
tors.

Whether the program continues will
depend upon the success and enthusiasm
of the Marines involved, as well as any
training challenges.

If it goes full-scale, Marines who move
up in skill levels will be issued T-shirts
indicating their qualifications.

Unlike civilian martial arts students,
Marines will learn techniques from a
variety of disciplines, from ninjitsu to
boxing, said a program spokesman.

From 2000 to 2003, events will take
place throughout the United States, Re-
public of Korea and the Pacific region,
reflecting the U. S. military, its allies and
the United Nations’ concerted efforts
during the Korean War.

This year’s commemorative events in-
clude:

Sept. 13--Breakout of Pusan Perimeter
Commemoration - Teagu, Republic of
Korea.

Sept. 15-17--Inchon Landing/Pusan Pe-
rimeter Commemoration - Norfolk, VA,
Nov. 11--Changjin (Chosin) Reservoir
Commemoration - Seoul, Republic of
Korea.

Nov. 27--Changjin (Chosin) Reservoir
Commemoration - Camp Pendleton/San
Diego, CA.

Dec. 12--Hungnam Redeployment and
Evacuation Commemoration - Navy
Memorial, Washington, DC.

The commemorative community pro-
gram was the foundation for the World
War Il commemoration where more than
7,800 groups actively participated. The
commemorative community program
continues during the Korean War com-
memoration.

For more information about the 50th
Anniversary of the Korean War Com-
memoration, call (703) 604-0820 or visit
the website at http://korea50.army.mil .

THE NEXT DETACHMENT MEETING

WILL BE AT

1930 ON 9 AUGUST 2000 AT THE AMERICAN LEGION POST,
315 NORTH ST., DOYLESTOWN




COMMANDANT'S COLUMN

Marines,

The 4th of July Parade in Chalfont/
New Britain went really well. Our float
was tied with the local Brownie Troop
for 1st Place in the “Patriotic Division.”
The people from the Borough called me
to say we edged out the Brownies in a
tie-breaker. I told them to go to the
Brownies and tell them they had edged
us out. The prize was the same as last
year and I figured they could use the
hamburger coupons more than we could.
Also, you know it’s going to make their
day when they get told they beat the
Marines. Thanks to everyone who made
it to the parade. It was hot, but it was a
good time and it keeps our Detachment

in the public eye. Our Color Guard led
the parade, followed by our float. There
wasn’t even a police car in front of us.
It’s a wonder we didn’t leave the whole
parade behind, but it was still with us
when we got to the park

[ was very happy to see our numbers
up at the July meeting. We have been
down in the 30 percent bracket for a
couple of months, but we went back up
to the high 40 percent in July. I still find
it hard to believe we can continue to get
that high a turn-out for our meetings.
You guys are really great! Keep up the
good work! We even signed up a new
member in July. At the meeting in
August we should start hearing some

updates on the progress of the upcoming
Birthday Ball. Our Junior Vice Com-
mandant will be putting together a win-
ner, I'm sure. You know how he likes
things done right. Go get ‘em, Gunny!

I was going to thank everyone who
helped at the highway clean-up, but it
got rained out and the rain date has not
happened at the time of this writing.
Thanks, in advance, to everyone any-
way. That’s all I have for right now, so
I’ll wrap this up. See you at the August
meeting.

Semper k),

[ OFF THIE MARNE GoRPS Book SHIELF

UNHERALDED VICTORY: The De-
feat of the Viet Cong and the North
Vietnamese Army 1961-1973

by Mark W. Woodruff

Vandamere Press, P. O. Box 5243, Ar-
lington, VA 22205

$24.95 hardcover

Former Marine Mark W. Woodruff
served with 2/3 in Vietnam from De-
cember 1967 to December 1968. After
leaving the Corps, he attended Pepper-
dine University in California, earning
his baccalaureate degree and a masters
degree in psychology. Now living in
Australia, Woodruff is a psychologist
with the Royal Australian Navy and the
Vietnam Veterans Counseling Service
m Perth, Western Australia. He 18 now
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Unheralded Victory is a long overdue,
factual review of the Vietnam War. Iis
observations are supported with factual
documentation.

Every person who served in any mili-
tary branch during Vietnam should read
this book. Every Marine who served in
‘Nam NEEDS to read this book

Woodruff sets the record straight by
examining the myth of Vietnam as pre-
sented by North Vietnam through its
highly successful Dich Van program
and the American media with its failure
(with a few exceptions) to assign credit-
able correspondents to cover the war for
“the folks back home.”

He has painstakingly examined every
facet of the Vietnam War from the ear-
liest U.S. involvement as “advisors” to
the final evacuation from the U. S.
Embassy.

Unheralded Victory puts the reader
“in country” experiencing the tactics
and strategy of the patrol, platoon and
company carrying the fight to the en-
emy. One can almost feel the heat of the
jungle and the intensity of the battle.

He challenges ALL of the myths pos-
tulated during Vietnam. He challenges
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them not with emotion as most of us who
served during that period have done, but
with incontrovertible fact upon fact. He
cites documentation from officials on
both sides of the War to rebut the “ex-
pert” accounts of battles and campaigns
by those who obtained their information
from second or third-hand sources.

This book should be mandatory read-
ing for all who claim to “know” about
Vietnam without ever having “been
there.”

It should also be required reading for
all those fledgling print and broadcast
journalists who will cover the next
“emergency” our military faces. It
wouldn’t hurt to have the current big
names in the mass communications
community read it either. They could all
learn something about accuracy and
manipulating the media.

Unheralded Victory is written in plain
language that puts the reader at the battle
scene and gives him a view of “the big
picture” that so many Vietnam veterans
never saw. Woodruff, at long last, gives
credit to the guy who fought and WON
the war while keeping him separate from
the political aspects of the conflict. He
shows HOW the war was won...and how
it became a truly Unheralded Victory.

Don Gee



Highlights

The regular meeting of the Central Bucks Detachment, Inc., of the Marine Corps League of Pennsylvania was held on July 12,
2000, at Albert E. Atkinson American Legion Post #213, 315 North St., Doylestown, PA.

There were 22 members present including all officers. Distinguished members in attendance included National Director of
Public Relations and Past Commandant Don Gee, Past Commandant Frank Yohe, and Past Department of New Jersey
Commandant Ed Hoth.

The Minutes of the June Meeting were unanimously approved.
The Paymaster’s Report was presented by Paymaster Bob Cody. The report was unanimously accepted.
New Member: Ed Lynch of Chalfont was unanimously approved for regular membership.

Commandant Budd Pearce presented a Meritorious Commendation (Individual) from the Department of Pennsylvania to
Marine Mike Waldron for his support of the Department’s Headquarters Dedication project. He also presented Service Awards
to Detachment members Don Gee, Thomas Lyons, Tony Parzanese, Bob Randall, Bruce Sergeant, Steve Weir, Charles
Wilson, and Charles Wurst and a plaque for First Place in the Pistol Marksman Class to Rifle & Pistol Team Captain Bill
Rosenberger. The team won the award at the 2000 Department of Pennsylvania Pistol Match.

Senior Vice Commandant Bill Miller reported the Detachment strength at 52 including 14 Life Members, 34 Regular Members
and 4 Associate Members.

Junior Vice Commandant Don Gee , PC, reported Paymaster Bob Cody’s granddaughter was a recipient of a Department of
Pennsylvania Scholarship Award this year. He reported the Detachment had also received 100% Membership and 2000
Convention streamers for the Detachment Colors. Plans have been confirmed for the Detachment to hold the annual Birthday Ball
on Nov. 11 at the Orion Club at NAS, Willow Grove.

Adjutant Gary Smith reported the Detachment had received no communications from either the Department or National Marine
Corps League Headquarters.

Judge Advocate Bob Momorella reported the Detachment had no legal problems.
Sergeant-at-Arms Bob Sundling reported he had received no requests for the Detachment Color Guard.
Quartermaster Bob Duff reminded the members to submit requests for specific items for the QM Locker Box to him and he would

try to acquire them.
STANDING COMMITTEES

Public Relations--Public Relations Officer Don Gee , PC, set July 20 as the deadline for submitting materials for the August
issue of Listen Up!

Adopt-A-Highway-- Adopt- A-Highway Coordinator Budd Pearce set Saturday, July 15, as the date for the highway clean-up,
with July 22 as the “rain date.”” He reminded the members to meet at Lu’s Place in Edison at 8 a.m. for breakfast (on the

Detachment).

OLD BUSINESS

Marine Mike Waldron reported on what was required of the Detachment to sponsor the Marine Band appearance in this area
during the Fall of 2002. The Detachment unanimously approved a motion to sponsor the Band’s performance.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned until Wednesday, August 9, at 7:30 p.m.



State-fo-the-Art USO Lounge Opens at BWI Airport

by Rudi Williams
Armed Forces Press Service

WASHINGTON, DC--More than
250,000 service members and their
families are expected to find “a home
away from home” annually at the re-
cently opened USO lounge at Baltimore-
Washington International Airport.

The $1.1 million, 5,000-square-foot
lounge is the USO’s largest and most
modern. The state-of-the-art full serv-
ice facility will serve 99 percent of the
service members traveling to and from
duty stations in Europe, Southwest Asia
and the United States. The lounge is
open to active duty personnel, reserv-
ists, retirees and their families from 9
am. to 10 p.m. daily.

Jan. 20 was the official grand opening,
but the center started serving service
members and their families more than a
month earlier, said Adrian Schultz,
Lounge Director.

“We opened the doors on Dec. 16 in
the nick of time for the mass exodus of
troops from Fort Lee (VA) and Aber-
deen (Proving Ground, MD) for the
Christmas holidays,” he said.

“More than 2,200 soldiers in uniform
came through heading home for the
holidays.”

Several top military leaders and local,
state and national political representa-
tives were joined by actor James Brolin
at the ceremony.

Brolin, best known for his starring
roles in the long-running TV series
“Marcus Welby, M.D.” and “Hotel,” is
the star of the weekly syndicated series
“Pensacola: Wings of Gold.”

“I feel so much appreciation for the
USO,” Brolin said. “Itis your work that
conveys our country’s appreciation (o
its service members.”

And to service members everywhere,
he added, “whatever you are doing in the
service of this country, never doubt that
you are doing it for a good reason, no
matter how menial it may seem at the
time.”

Schultz said many military travelers
“are amazed that this 1s a USO. They're
used to USO centers in a hand-me-down
room with old furniture,” she said.

“This lounge was designed especially

for the modern needs of traveling serv-
ice members and their families,” said
Elaine Rogers, President of the USO of
Metropolitan Washington.

“Everything is self-contained, includ-
ing a kids room, rest rooms inside the
center, and a sleeping room with top-of-
the-line sleeping chairs and lights that
can be dimmed or turned to total dark-
ness.

“We also have a technology center
with computers outfitted with top-of-
the-line software and internet service,”
Rogers said.

"The lounge has a complimentary
snack bar, and its cafe tables are wired so
travelers can plug in their laptop com-
puters 1o access the Internet and send e-
mail messages, she noted.

The lounge also features a television
lounge with a 72-inch screen, and a
nursery filled with cribs, toys, books,
children’s furniture, a television and
videocassette recorder, “with a slew of
children’s movies,”Schultz said.

“There is never enough baggage stor-
age space at USO centers worldwide,
but we’ve solved that problem here,”
Rogers noted.

“When service members enter the cen-
ter with carts stacked with duffel bags
and other luggage, we have a huge bag-
gage room where they can store their
belongings.

“This a a quality of life issue and we

MEMBERSHIP
RENEWALS
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Paul CAPRIO
James G. HERBST
Bob MOMORELLA
Bill ROSENBERGER

SEPTEMBER
Stephen J. DALY
Michael D. METZ

Charles J. WILSON Jr.
Vincent J. YEASTED

wanted to provide the best possible serv-
ice for service members and their fami-
lies,” Rogers said.

“Our four corporate sponsors--Mi-
crosoft, Cendant, Lockheed-Martin, and
AT&T--have contributed $1 million to
maintain the center in a first-class man-
ner.” Rogers said technology firms also
outfitted the center with up-to-date fax
machines, copiers, telephone systems
and security systems.

Noting that Baltimore-Washington
International is the Air Force Air Mobil-
ity Command’s newest and largest gate-
way, Rogers said the command installed
flight monitors in the center so everyone
can check flight information without
leaving the USO.

Service members are surprised by some
of the assistance the lounge provides,
Schultz said. For example, she said, a
young soldier paid a woman $100 to
drive him to Washington to get a pass-
port so he could get a space-available
flight to Germany. The woman ran out
of gas on the way and the soldier hitch-
hiked to get gas for her. When he re-
turned to the USO, the staff noticed he’d
spilled the gas on his clothes.

“We told him if he had something to
change into, we’d be happy to wash his
clothes for him,” Schultz said. “He was
thrilled that we have a washer and dryer
here. We also have irons and ironing
boards.

“He said, ‘“There’s a God up there
looking out for me’,” Schultz said.

The only full-time employee, Schultz
said the lounge is staffed by volunteers,
including active duty military person-
nel, reservists, military retirees and ci-
vilians. She plans to expand the hours
when she gets enough volunteers to staff
the hospitality desk.

Two of the charter members of her
volunteer staff are Bette and Carlo De-
Porto, recent recipients of the USO of
Metropolitan Washington’s first lifetime
volunteer service award in recognition
of their 41 years of combined service as
USO volunteers. The couple met in
1942 at a USO dance at Fort Lewis, WA,
where Bette was a volunteer and Carlo
was a soldier. They celebrated their
50th wedding anniversary Jan. 22.



telephone services include:

* VA Benefits
* Life Insurance
* Debt Management Center

* CHAMPVA

* Headstones and Markers
* Gulf War Helpline

* Mammography Hotline
* Sexual Trauma Hotline

* VA On-Line telneT:

VA Facilities-

Where to Go for Help

VA has toll-free numbers for the convenience of veterans and dependents. To assure accurate information and
courteous responses are given to the public, VA supervisors occasionally monitor telephone calls. Toll-free

* Telecommunications Device for the Deaf (TDD)

* Emergency Medical Preparedness

/fvaonline.va.gov/ or viadataline 1-800-USI-VETS
up to 28.8KBPS at 8-N-1 modem setting

* VA World Wide Net Home Page Server

L * The VA Federal Benefits booklet and other VA information is available to the public by computer.
\S

1-800-827-1000
1-800-669-8477
1-800-827-0648
1-800-829-4833
1-800-733-8387
1-800-697-6947
1-800-749-8387
1-888-492-7844
1-800-827-1000
304-263-0811

http:/www.va.gov/
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Old '6-Bys' May Become Things of the Past

by Cpl. Abigail B. LaBin

29 PALMS, CA--Every Marine with a
bad five-ton experience in their life
should have seen it. It was big, it was
green, it was a truck, but as one of the
Corps’ newest pieces of gear growled
across the desert here, 1t was also tolling
a bell for the venerable five-ton truck.

The Marines testing the 7.1-ton Me-
dium Tactical Vehicle Replacement are
traveling the continent testing it against
Jjust about every combination of elemen-
tal and operator abuse they can dream
up. The truck is doing amazingly well.

“This is about 100 percent better than
the five-ton,” said Lance Corporal
Brent Burch, a driver on the MTVR
testing team.

“The independent suspension and
horsepower it puts out make for a
smoother ride.”

The smoother ride was a big selling
point with 3rd Platoon, “L” Company,

3rd Battalion, 7th Marines. The platoon
volunteered their moming to take a ride
in the back of the new truck and practice
tactical dismounts and rapid extractions
from it.

Af'ter testing the ride and climbing in

and out of the vehicle, the Marines of 3/
7 filled out questionnaires.

The Marines were asked to comment on
the smoothness and comfort of the ride
and, also, on the degree of security they
felt in the back.

Lockheed Martin Corporation Tops
U. S. Government Contractor List

WASHINGTON--The Department of
Defense announced recently that the FY -
99 report of “100 Companies Receiving
the Largest Dollar Volume of Prime
Contract wards (Top 100)” is now avail-
able on the World Wide Web.

The website for this publication and
other DoD contract statistics 1s:  http://
webl.whs.osd.mil/peidhome/procstat/
p01/fy1999/top100.htm.

According to the new report, the top
10 Defense contractors for FY-99 (in
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billions) were:
Lockheed Martin Corp. ($12.7), The
Boeing Co. ($11.6), Raytheon Corp.
($6.4), General Dynamics Corp. ($4.6),
Northrop Grumman Corp. ($3.2), United
Technologies Corp. ($2.4), Litton In-
dustries Inc. ($2.1), General Hectric Co.
($1.7), TRW Inc. ($1.4), and Textron
Inc. ($1.4).

In FY-99, DoD prime contract awards
totaled $125 billion; $6.9 billion more
than in FY-98.



Different Rules for TRICARE Retiree Dental Plan

With the FY 2000 National Defense
Authorization Act, the Department of
Defense has the necessary authority,
unavailable a year ago; to explore op-
tions for enhancing the TRICARE Re-
tiree Dental Program (TRDP).

TRICARE Management Activity
(TMA) officials are evaluating alterna-
tives for obtaining additional dental serv-
ices such as crowns and dentures, that
can be offered while maintaining enrol-
lees’ premiums at an affordable level.

Uniformed service retirees and their
family members are offered dental bene-
fits through voluntary enrollment in the
TRDP. They will not have dental bene-
fits under the TRICARE Dental Program
for active duty family members and eli-
gible Reserve Component personnel, to
be implemented Feb. 1, 2001.

Established Feb. 1, 1998, the TRDP
provides dental care for Uniformed Serv-
ice retirees, unremarried surviving
spouses, and certain other family mem-
bers. Enrollment in TRDP is voluntary
and 1s administered by the Delta Dental

Spectrum Printers Inc.

BILL REED

1776 STOUT DRIVE * UNIT B
WARMINSTER, PA 18974
PHOMNE 215-956-9010 FAX 215-856-0995

Russell 5. Carfagno
Owner

(215) 672-5977
Fax: (215) 672-9314

Hub Restaurant

"Visit Us For The Best Breakfast, Lunch
& Friendliest Service Around”

Mon.-Fri. 6 AM - 2 PM
Sat. 6 AM -1 PM
Sun. 7 AM -1 PM

547 York Road
Warminster, PA 18974

Plan (DDP) of California. The TRDP is
funded solely by enrollees and receives
no government subsidy. It was imple-
mented under different legislation and
different rules from those applicable to
active duty family members and reserv-
ists. More than 500,000 retirees and their
family members are enrolled. While the
program provides coverage for a range of
services, many retirees and their family
members have requested additional bene-
fits.

Additional information about the TRDP
including enrollment forms is available
at the DDP web site: www.ddpdelta.org.
Delta Dental representatives are also

available at:

Customer Service: P. O. Box 537077,
Sacramento, CA 95853-7007

Toll-free telephone: (888) 336-3260
E-mail: ddpservice@delta.org

Enrollment: P. O. Box 537008, Sacra-
mento, CA 95853-7008

Toll-free telephone: (888) 838-8737
E-mail: ddpenroll @delta.org

Billing: P. O. Box 537008, Sacramento,
CA 95853-7008

Rosemary C. Loring
Owner

TheExecutive Mews
Suite M-69
2300 Computer Avenue
Willow Grove, PA 19090
Tel 215-638-1660
Fax 215-658-1663

A Franchise of RemedyTemp

Toll-free telephone: (888) 336-3260
ROBERT H. MATHERS
Bus: (215) 657-2626

E-mail: ddpbill@delta.org
ROBERT H.

ATHERS

REAL ESTATE, INC.
www.mathersrealestate.com

35 North York Road
Willow Grove, PA 18090

Voice Mail: (215) 517-1990
Fax: (215) 657-7857

HISTORIC

&L, ther Savern

s B’ 4 'C&*Y&M
ESTABLISHED 1778

Food Artfully Prepared * Unique, Not Sheik

Gregg A. Thomas, Tavern Master

Route 413 & Dark Hollow Road
Post Office Box 208
Pipersville, Bucks County, Pennsylvania
18947

215.766.7100 * Fax 215.766.4900

BUDGET

PRINTING CENTER

Your full-service printing and copy shop
*Copying-high speed/self serve*Printing
*Color Laser Copying*Bindery & Finishing
*Typesetting & Graphic Design*Free Delivery
826 N. Easton Road,

Doylestown, PA 18901

215.340.1340

Fax 21 5340 1 564

e 00 P OO BOIOOOPOIOPOORTS
WEDDINGS - CATERINGS - OFFSITE FUNCTIONS

1800 RIVER ROAD*UPPER BLACK EDDY, PA 18972
OFF: TEL: 610-982-02]12*] -800-4-CHEF-TL
FAX: 610-982-0344
www.chefiell. com. cheftells@aol.com
TELL ERHARDT * PRESIDENT
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Richard Edmund Patton, Egquire

—

Attornep-at-Law

2729 River Road
New Hope, PA 18938 (215) 862-0143

FHalistic Therapy Practice
One-On-One Therapy
(215) 343-5464
A.D.D. Brushing

Amy, M.AM.T. Gerlatric Massage
Certified Therapist Reflexoclogy
Chainsaw
Carving
By Bill Plant

Craft Closet

4366 U.S. 202
Doylestown, PA 18901

(215) 794-7701
(215) 794-8268
1-800-291-0031




794-8380
\FRIENDLYSERVICE FURLONMEA Y,

GREAT FOOD

Van

109 Holly Drive
(215) 675-8490

-\
HATBORO FASTENER
& INDUSTRIAL
SUPPLIES, INC.

Hatboro, PA 19040
FAX (215) 675-7012

SERVICE IS OUR THING

Brooke Allender
S
(‘

OBINSON

GUN & TACKLE.

S

855 Street Road * Southampton * PA 18966

(215) 357-7381

John M. Robinson FAX: (215) 357-9203

Russell S. Carfagno
Owner

(215) 672-5977
Fax: (215) 672-9314

Hub Restaurant

“Visit Us For The Best Breakfast, Lunch
& Friendliest Service Around”

Mon.-Fn. 6 AM - 2 PM
Sat. 6 AM - 1PM
sun.7 AM -1 FM

547 York Road
‘Waminster, PA 18974

215-257-4949
 FAX 4538326

LETTERCO
P.0. BOX 402
SOUDERTON, PA 18964

Custom Signs

Quality Service Since 1979
TII I

~

1-800-550-5678
\_Bob Momorella - (215) 997-6149

Timothy P. Gormley
Associate Vice President - Investments

Prudential

Prudential Securities Incorporated
451 South State Strest

Newtown PA 18940

Tel 215 497-3162 888 611-4416

Fax 215 497-3165

WE CARRY ALL MAJOR BRAND TIRES
L4 Bridgestone’ Firestone* Daytona® Goodyear
® We Accep!; MasterCard* Visa"Discover"American Express

' "THE TIRE KING"
g T.M. LYONS SR. & ASSOCS.

Wholesale to Public"Custom Wheels
Complete Under Car Care
(610) 847-5765" (800) 724-3962°F AX (610) 847-2440
Routes 611 & 32°Kintnersville, PA 18930
Hours: M-T-W-F 8-6:30"Thurs. 8-8"Sat 8-3

DOLLS CERAMICS
PORCELAIN CHAINSAW CARVING
Alene & Bill Plant
Owners
(215) 794-8268 4366 U.S. HWY 202
1-800-291-0031 DOYLESTOWN, PA 18901
(202 - 1 mile south of 413, Buckingham)

215-822-8210 @

R. BRUCE SERGEANT

MASONRY
COLONIAL RESTORATION

42 HILLSIDE AVENUE
CHALFONT, PA 18914

Mary Ann & Ernie

197 Durham Road
Penndel, PA 19047

750-1075

uns

hiﬁgs

Guns New-Used-Consigrment
Shoating Apparel-Leather Goods
Complete Line-Reloading Suppli
. Trap and Skeet Specialist
TREADLOK

Open to the public
Membership or hourly
NRA Cenified Instructor

Mon. thru Fri. Noon-10PM
Sat: 12PM-6FM
Sunday Closad

Pstel,,

Indoor Shooting Range
Telephone: 245-SAFE
2167 State Road, Bensalem, PA 19020

Richard Edmund Patton, Esquire

-—

Attornep -at-Law

2729 River Road
New Hope, PA 18938 (215) 862-0143

ARMY
NAVY

AlR FORCE

@ COAST GUARD

THE BUNKER

BUY:- SELL - MILITARY ITEMS
“Specializing in Marine Corps Items"
Marchwood Shopping Ctr CALL DON & SANDY
61 Marchwood Road (610) 363-1843
Route 100 FAX (610) 363-8690
Exton, PA 19341 T-W-T10-6 F-S 10-8
www bunkermilitary.com  E-Mail: donsbunker@aol.com

Monblyf Chitotir
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MARC S. BUSCHEL

Your Friend In The Business

WEED CHEVROLET COMPANY
At. 413 & Ford Road, P.O. Box 512, Bristol, PA 19007
Tel: 1-215-788-5511 - 1"-B00-969-WEED
Email: snap1@erols.com

Halistic Therapy Practice
One-On-One Therapy
(215) 343-5464
A.D.D. Brushing
Geriatric Massage
Reflexology

Amy, M.AM.T.
Cenrtified Therapist

Spectrum Printers Inc.

BILL REED

1776 STOUT DRIVE " UNIT B
WARMINSTER, PA 18974
PHONE 215-956-8010 FAX 215-956-0995




Application for Membership

Marine Corps League

(Date)
Name
Street City State ZIP
Date of Birth / / Date of Enlistment/Commissioning
Date of Discharge/Separation/Retirement SSN#
Type of Application -- New ( )  Renewal ( ) Associate ( ) Phone ( )

| hereby apply for membership inthe CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT , Marine Corps League, and enclose
$30.00 for one year's membership (which includes subscription to MARINE CORPS LEAGUE MAGAZINE ).

| hereby certify | have served as a U.S. Marine for more than 90 days, the character of my service has been
honorable and, if discharged, | am in receipt of an Honorable Discharge. By signature on this application, |
hereby agree to provide proof of Honorable Discharge/service upon request.

(Sponsor - where applicable) (Applicant's Signature)

Remit this form with check or money order (made payable to CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, MCL)
to: CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, P.O. Box 1372, Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT

Marine Corps League of Pennsylvania, Inc.
P. O. Box 1372

Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

"ONCE A MARINE, ALWAYS A MARINE"




